First Floor
Shirethorn House
Redcliff Road
Hessle

HU13 OEY

Community
Phar{-macy
Humber

Tel: 01482 335824

Email: humber.lpc@nhs.net

9th February 2023

Dear Pharmacy Contractor
Re: Notice of a Special Meeting of Contractors to amend the LPC Constitution

Proposals to update the LPC model constitution, and in parallel for contractors to consider the future size
and footprint of their LPC(s), were made by the Review Steering Group (RSG) and supported by an
overwhelming majority of community pharmacy contractors in a national vote in June 2022.

PSNC has drafted a new model constitution for Local Pharmaceutical Committees (LPCs), which Humber
LPC recommends to you. | attach the proposed amended constitution. The main changes are.

Adopting the new constitution, including the border review outcome resulting in the decision to adopt collaborative
working with North Yorkshire LPC within the HNY ICB. The PSNC new Model Constitution is attached.

Delay committee member elections by three months to enable all the above to be in place before the election cycle.

The constitution can only be adopted at a special meeting, where we are required to seek your approval
by ballot of pharmacy contractors to proceed with all our local changes in their totality. You are entitled
to cast one vote for each of the pharmacy contractor premises you have in the Humber LPC area.

This will take place at 7Zpm on the 14* °f March 2023 via Teams and | have enclosed a copy of the agenda.
Please click here to view information to help you make your choice.

To attend the virtual SGM to discuss the proposals and vote in person please contact humber.lpc@nhs.net and let
us know by Noon on 13t March 2023. If you are unable to attend the meeting, | have attached a form to allow
you to register your vote by email or post. Votes cast by these methods must be received by Noon on 13*" March

2023.

We need your support to make sure that we can continue to represent you equitably and effectively and
to ensure that we continue to have the best team working on your behalf. Please vote Yes to the changes
we have proposed.

Please note you must be the pharmacy owner or authorised by them to cast your vote (this email can be
forwarded on).

Yours Sincerely,

Paul J. McGorry BSc (Hons) MRPharmS FRSPH MAPCPharm
Chief Executive Officer Community Pharmacy Humber


https://communitypharmacyhumber.co.uk/lpc-meetings-and-events/sgm-2023/
mailto:humber.lpc@nhs.net

